Agerda 13 d)

Milly Southworth

02/12/24

From: Lisa Grigg (Communities Support Assistant) < Lisa.Grigg@cornwall.gov.uk>

Sent: 20 November 2024 09:34
Cc: Catherine Thomson

Subject: Christmas Waste & Recycling Collections
Attachments: Briefing note - Christmas 2024.docx

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

TO: Town & Parish Clerks - South East Cornwall Community Area Partnership

Dear colleagues,

Christmas Waste & Recycling Collections

Please find attached a briefing note by our Waste & Recycling engagement team about Christmas collections this year. The arrangements are different than in previous years.

Residents will receive this information with their annual service leaflet and there is also information on the Council's website here, including contact details for queries:

Christmas waste and recycling collections - Cornwall Council

A reminder about the arrangements will be included in December's Town & Parish Newsletter but we are sending this to you now for your information and in case you wish to include this in your own publications.

Thank you, Localism team

Lisa Grigg | Communities Support Assistant

Cornwall Council | Resilient Communities | Neighbourhoods Directorate lisa.grigg@cornwall.gov.uk | Tel: 01872 322222 and say my name Localism, Cornwall Council, New County Hall, Treyew Road, Truro, TR1 3AY www.cornwall.gov.uk | 'Onen hag oll'

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please e-mail us immediately at enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk. Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. Security Warning: It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. The Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a virus.



What's changing?

Briefing note Christmas waste collections 2024

23 10 2024

This year all household waste collections will change over Christmas and New Year and it's important that everyone checks the new arrangements.

Why is it changing?

With the fortnightly collections and new bins, if we didn't make these changes, some households could be waiting over two weeks for a collection. We want to avoid anyone having to wait more than a couple of extra days.

When will the collections happen?

Collections due:	We'll collect it on:
Monday 23 December	Normal Collection
Tuesday 24 December	Normal Collection
Wednesday 25 December	Friday 27 December
Thursday 26 December	Saturday 28 December
Friday 27 December	Monday 30 December
Monday 30 December	Tuesday 31 December
Tuesday 31 December	Wednesday 1 January
Wednesday 1 January	Thursday 2 January
Thursday 2 January	Friday 3 January
Friday 3 January	Saturday 4 January

To download a full collection calendar visit www.cornwall.gov.uk/myarea or call 0300 1234 141.

What about Clinical Waste?

We'll contact our customers who have regular clinical waste collections to let them know when we'll collect their waste.

How are we communicating the changes?

Households in areas that have the new collection services will receive an Annual Service Leaflet which includes the Christmas collections. These will start to arrive in the post from Monday 11 November.

Households in the Area 5 for the new collection service will receive their first "Get Set" leaflet before Christmas which includes the Christmas collections. These will start to arrive in the post from Monday 21 October.

We'll also be using our usual communication channels from mid-November to draw attention to the changes.

Food waste

This is the first year that we'll be collecting food waste for recycling from most households. We'll provide extra messages about the things residents can recycle after Christmas, including turkey bones, potato and sprout peelings and any leftovers. We will also be reminding people only to buy what they need and to try to avoid too much food waste.

We will collect extra food waste. If households have more food waste than will fit in their outdoor caddy, they can put it out for collection in a compostable liner on top of their outdoor caddy.

Extra recycling

Cardboard boxes, Christmas cards, envelopes and wrapping paper are recycled in your orange cardboard bag. Please remove decorations like ribbon, foil, glitter, plastic film, tinsel and bubble wrap, as these cannot be recycled. If you have more cardboard than will fit in your bag, please flat pack it and secure it near the rest of your recycling. If you have extra plastics or glass that do not fit in your bags or boxes, you can put these out for collection in a suitable container.

Christmas trees

We'll only collect Christmas trees from people who subscribe to our garden waste collection service. Households with a subscription should put their tree out beside their bin

or bag on their garden waste collection day. If households don't have a garden waste subscription, they shouldn't put their tree out for collection because we will not collect it. Some local charities collect trees, please help promote any schemes you're aware of in your local community or you can take it to a Household Waste and Recycling Centre (HWRC).

Don't put batteries out for collection.

Batteries in your rubbish or recycling can start fires if crushed or damaged in the back of rubbish lorries or at waste facilities. You can take batteries (including button batteries and battery packs) to a supermarket or HWRC for recycling.

Go to recyclenow.com to find out where you can recycle batteries locally.

Commercial waste – reminder that businesses shouldn't use the household waste services.

The law says holiday lets, hairdressers and any other businesses run from home must pay to dispose of their commercial recycling and rubbish, not use household waste services. We offer value-for-money commercial waste collections.

For a quote visit: www.cornwall.gov.uk/commercialwaste

Prepared by: Shevaughan Tolputt and Esther O'Bearagh

Waste Management 21 October 2024

